How I spent the summer

Dear Michael,

Thank you for your letter, it was nice to hear from you. In your letter you asked me about my summer vacation. Well, I had a very good time!

In June I stayed at home because I had exams at school. But luckily the weather was nice and warm so my parents, my sister and I could go to our country house on the weekends. We went swimming and sunbathing in the river near there. In July I went to a summer camp. It was great and I made a lot of new friends. Every day we went swimming in the river and we played different games. There was a disco party every night. One time we went hiking in the forest for two days. We cooked our meals over the fire and at night we sat around the fire, sang songs, and told stories.

Are you happy with your new house? Is it bigger than your old house? Do you have a room of your own? Please tell me more about it.

Looking forward to hearing from you soon,

Victor

Дорогой Михаил,

Спасибо за твое письмо, было приятно услышать о тебе. В своем письме ты спрашивал меня о моих летних каникулах. Что ж, у меня было очень хорошее время!

В июне я остался дома, потому что были экзамены в школе. Но к счастью, погода была хорошая и теплая, и в выходные дни мои родители, моя сестра и я могли ездить в наш загородный дом. Мы ходили купаться и загорать на реку недалеко. В июле я отправился в летний лагерь. Это было здорово. У меня появилось много новых друзей. Каждый день мы ходили купаться в реке и играли в разные игры. Каждую ночь была дискотека. Однажды мы пошли в поход в лес на два дня. Мы готовили еду на огне, а ночью мы сидели вокруг костра, пели песни и рассказывали истории.

Вы довольны своим новым домом? Он больше, чем ваш старый дом? Есть ли у тебя своя комната? Пожалуйста, расскажи мне больше об этом.

С нетерпением жду вестей от тебя в ближайшее время, Виктор